
Dear Friends, 

Summertime is almost here! I look forward 

to the warm (not hot!) weather and to  

summertime activities such as picnics, cook 

outs and visits with family and friends. 

Perhaps even a visit to Summerfest, the State 

Fair or the Zoo.  

As you may notice, there is a new design in 

this issue of  Hand in Hand.  The Deaf/

Hard of Hearing Ministry Office would like 

to try something new.   

We would like to hear from you.  Please send 

me your stories or articles of any events you 

attended and we will try to include in future 

issues. 

Since the last issue, we had several events 

happening throughout the Archdiocese such 

as Catholic That!, Lenten Retreat, and Mass of 

Atonement. We celebrated Deacon David 

and Susan Sommers’ 50th wedding 

anniversary -  Congratulation on your golden 

jubilee!  We are glad and pray for Sue 

Gudenkauf on her new journey.  Fr. 

Christopher explains about the Holy Doors 

that were established right here in our 

Archdiocese.  We also have series of videos 

about the Year of Mercy.  Please check it out 

at our website: www.archmil.org/Our-Faith/

Year-of-Mercy/Jubilee-Year-of-Mercy-Video

-Series-.htm      (click on cc for captions) 

In addition, also paid tribute to three 

members of our Deaf community who 

passed away.  Their obituaries are included in 

this issue. 

 

God Bless,  

Terri Matenaer, Coordinator   

Deaf/Hard of Hearing Ministry 

Archdiocese of Milwaukee 

Terri’s Memo 

One of the most important things for all of 

us is to have ongoing opportunities to learn 

and grow in our beautiful Catholic faith, not 

just twice a year.  There is so much to learn 

from:  many Catholic role models, 

devotionals, parts of the Mass, issues - the 

list goes on!  As a member of the Deaf 

community, don’t you agree how frustrating 

it is to see many workshops, presentations, 

and classes about our Catholic faith, but 

none accessible in Sign Language?!  One 

dream of mine that I had for many years was 

to have a monthly Catholic That! series 

presented by members of the Deaf/Hard of 

Hearing community on various topics, made 

accessible to the Deaf/Hard of Hearing 

community!  This dream became a reality last 

year in 2015!   

This year, we were so blessed to have a nice 

variety of monthly Catholic That! presenters 

and presentations.  In January, Mary Ellen 

Martens gave a fascinating presentation 

about Don Pelayo.  We all had never heard 

of him, so it was great to learn about him 

and all that he did in Spain.  In February, 

Margaret Calteaux taught us more 

information about Lent that was truly helpful 

for all of us.  In March, Deacon David 
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Members of the Deaf Community at 

Saint John Evangelist in Green Bay 

traveled to Milwaukee on Saturday, 

March 5th to attend a wonderful Lenten 

retreat given by Rev. Paul Zirimenya, 

from the Archdiocese of San Francisco.  

He is the first African, Deaf Catholic 

priest to be ordained in the United 

States!  Fr. Paul officiates at St. Benedict 

Parish for the Deaf at St. Francis Xavier 

Church near downtown San Francisco.  

All of us felt excited to take the road trip 

where some of us met former classmates 

and a teacher from St. John School for 

the Deaf and Wisconsin School for the 

Deaf.  

Fr. Paul gave a fascinating presentation, 

“The Temptations of Jesus.”  First, he 

shared the background of his upbringing 

in Uganda, including his educational 

experiences while learning several 

languages including English, his native 

Uganda, and both American and 

Ugandan Sign Language.  We even 

learned a few new phrases in USL!  In 

addition to a deeper understanding of the 

last temptations of Jesus, Fr. Paul 

explained the relevance of the number 

three throughout the gospel of Mark.  Fr. 

Paul’s natural banter made it so easy for 

us to understand and put us at ease for 

asking any questions. 

After the presentation many of us ate 

supper at the St. Francis Brewery and 

Restaurant.  Believe it or not, Fr. Paul ate 

a Wisconsin delicacy for the first time, 

our traditional beer cheese soup.  He 

loved it!  One of the memorable presents 

he received and that resulted in the most 

laughter was the official Green Bay 

Packers Cheesehead!  All of us enjoyed a 

great day learning, praying and feeling 

inspired by Fr. Paul as well as socializing 

with new and old friends.   

 

Joyful blessings, 

Jean Laux 

Deaf Liaison 

St. John the Evangelist Church 

413 St. John Street 

Green Bay, WI  54301 

jeanlaux98@gmail.com 

Lenten Retreat with Fr. Paul Zirimenya 
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Sommers talked about the importance of 

patient rights that was an eye opener!  In 

April, Arvilla Rank explained the importance 

of evangelization in our environments. That 

was exactly what Jesus did and calls us to do.   

At the request of the Deaf/Hard of Hearing 

Community, the Catholic That! workshops 

went on break during the months of May 

and June, due to graduations, etc.  We will 

resume on July 9th with a sure-to-be 

interesting talk by Tom Meitner about the 

connection between Catholicism and 

sportsmanship.  And on August 6th, Sue 

Koehn, a recipient of the ICDA Member of 

the Year from the ICDA Midwest 

Conference last April 2016, will present 

about “Instructions.” Not sure what that is 

all about, Sue said that you have to come and 

find out!  I hope you don’t miss out on these 

wonderful learning opportunities to grow in 

our Catholic faith!  Hope to see you there!   

If you are ever interested in giving a 

presentation, don’t be afraid to contact me 

at:  klusmanc@archmil.org or (414) 501-

2022.   

 

God bless you!  

Fr. Christopher Klusman  

(Continued from page 1) 
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Deacon David and Susan Sommers’ 50th Wedding Anniversary 

Sue’s New Journey 

Saturday, June 11 was a huge day:  

Deacon David and Susan Sommers 

celebrated their 50th Wedding 

Anniversary!  Wow, what an 

amazing milestone!  Praise be to 

God that they both were able to 

celebrate this special day together!   

I remember meeting Deacon David 

and Susan before I joined the 

seminary.  These two have given 

and done so much for Catholic 

Deaf Ministry for many years.  One 

of the most beautiful things is the 

inseparability of Deacon David and 

Susan.  If you see Deacon David, 

you know Susan is close by.  If you 

see Susan, you know that Deacon 

David is not too far away.  I can’t 

begin to explain all the things they 

have done together.  For all they 

did, we are eternally grateful.   

Thank you to you both, Deacon 

David and Susan!  May God bless 

you on your 50th wedding 

anniversary!!   

Fr. Christopher Klusman 

Hello All,  

First, happy feast day of Corpus Christi!  

Secondly, please forgive me for getting this out late to you.  

I have accepted the part-time position as Coordinator for 

Deaf Ministry for the Archdiocese of Baltimore, MD. I will 

work with Deacon Bill Fleming, Director of the Office of 

Special Needs Ministry. I am excited to be serving in this 

capacity and pray that I can serve the Deaf Catholic 

community well. Below is my contact information for the 

Archdiocese of Baltimore. Also feel free to check out and 

follow our Facebook page “Deaf Catholic Community for 

the Archdiocese of Baltimore.” If you would like to be 

added to our email distribution list, please let me know.  

I look forward to working alongside all of you. Feel free to 

reach out to me anytime if you have advice/counsel for me in 

this position, or if there’s anything I can do for you at all.  

For those of you in the east, I’m happy to share any of your 

activities that you are doing such as retreats for the Deaf, etc. 

with our community.  

Because I’m in transition, I do not have the NCOD member 

directory handy, so please feel free to share this with others. I 

know I’m missing a great number of folks.  

May God bless and keep you all! 

Hope you all can enjoy a day of rest tomorrow for the 

holiday! 

Sue 
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Sue Gudenkauf, RID CT/CI, SC:L, Q-MHI 

Coordinator of Deaf Ministry 

Archdiocese of Baltimore 

410.547.5419 (office-voice) 

410.863.5020 (VP) 

Sue.gudenkauf@archbalt.org 



What do you 

think of the 

Year of Mercy?  

Many people 

told me that 

they are 

learning a lot 

about mercy, as I am, too.  There are 

a lot of great resources available on 

mercy.  It is fascinating to learn more 

about mercy in the Bible, as well as 

from various saints, such as St. 

Faustina. It will be sad when the last 

day of the Year of Mercy 

approaches: November 20, 2016.   

A shocking discovery in my 

conversations with people is that 

they are not aware of the holy doors.  

The Holy Doors of St. Peter’s open 

and remain open during the Holy 

Year, which doesn’t happen often, 

like every 25 years.  The last time the 

Holy Doors opened was in 2000.  

The next time would be 2025, but 

Pope Francis declared a special year 

(this happens rarely!) this year!  

Other Basilicas in Rome have their 

holy doors open, as well.  What is 

unique this Year of Mercy is that 

other holy doors have been 

established throughout the world, 

especially in our Archdiocese of 

Milwaukee.  There is at least one set 

of holy doors in each deanery:   

Kenosha/Racine | St. Anne – 

Pleasant Prairie 

Walworth | St. Francis de Sales – 

Lake Geneva 

Waukesha E | St. Dominic – 

Brookfield 

Waukesha W | St. Charles – 

Hartland 

Dodge/Washington | National 

Shrine of Mary, Help of Christians, 

Holy Hill – Hubertus 

Fond du Lac/Sheboygan | Holy 

Family – Fond du Lac 

Milwaukee NW | Christ King – 

Wauwatosa 

Ozaukee/Milwaukee NE | 

Cathedral of St. John the Evangelist 

Milwaukee SE | Basilica of St. 

Josaphat 

Milwaukee SW | St. Alphonsus – 

Greendale 

I hope that you can make a 

pilgrimage to go through the Holy 

Doors near you at least once this 

Year of Mercy.  I hope you can try to 

go through all the Holy Doors in the 

Archdiocese of Milwaukee!  It is 

truly a special gift and grace to you 

from God.  From the Archdiocese of 

Milwaukee’s official website, it stated 

that, “Pope Francis invites us to 

contemplate the notion of a Holy 

Door, ‘a Door of Mercy through 

which anyone who enters will 

experience the love of God who 

consoles, pardons, and instills 

hope.’”  

When I went through the Holy 

Doors at the Basilica of the National 

Shrine of Mary, Help of Christians at 

Holy Hill, the first thing you can do 

before going through the Holy Door 

is to pray in thanksgiving for this 

sacred opportunity.  As you pass 

through the door, you can stop for a 

short time at the door to kiss or 

touch the sides of the doorway or 

the door itself and cherish that 

moment.  Then pass through and 

feel joyful at having been blessed 

with this opportunity.  Don’t just 

pass through a door like any normal 

door.  Recognize that this is a special 

opportunity!  A special grace! 

This leaves me to share with you 

another important aspect of the Holy 

Doors.  You can get a plenary (full) 

indulgence.  But you would have to 

do these things:   

It is necessary that the faithful be in 

the state of grace at least at the time 

the indulgenced work is completed. 

A plenary indulgence can be gained 

only once a day. In order to obtain it, 

the faithful must, in addition to 

being in the state of grace: 

have the interior disposition of 

complete detachment from sin, even 

venial sin; have sacramentally 

confessed their sins; receive the Holy 

Eucharist (it is certainly better to 

receive it while participating in Holy 

Mass, but for the indulgence only 

Holy Communion is required); and 

pray for the intentions of the 

Supreme Pontiff. 

It is appropriate, but not necessary, 

that the sacramental Confession and 

especially Holy Communion and the 

prayer for the Pope's intentions take 

place on the same day that the 

indulgenced work is performed; but 

it is sufficient that these sacred rites 

and prayers be carried out within 

several days (about 20) before or 

after the indulgenced act. Prayer for 

the Pope's intentions is left to the 

(Continued on page 7) 
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Meaning of  the Mass of  Atonement 

Archbishop Jerome E. Listecki 

presided at the sixth annual Mass of 

Atonement on Tuesday, April 19, 

2016 at St. Joseph Parish in 

Wauwatosa. Another step in the 

archdiocese’s journey of facing our 

sins, this Mass acknowledges the 

wrongs of the past in an effort to 

move forward towards a better 

future. All members of the Catholic 

community, especially victims of 

abuse, were invited to attend. 

At the Mass of Atonement, as the 

faithful are called to remember their 

sins during the Penitential Rite, 

Archbishop Listecki removed all 

symbols of episcopal ministry 

(Crozier, Miter, Pallium and Ring). 

Then, he laid face down in front of 

the altar in prostration – a gesture 

that symbolizes our humility as a 

Church, before God. 

The Mass of Atonement was the 

opening of the Archdiocese of 

Milwaukee’s Safe Environment 

Week, which takes place each year in 

April to coincide with National Child 

Abuse Prevention Month. While the 

Archdiocese of Milwaukee’s 

Safeguarding All of God’s Family 

ministry works to protect our most 

vulnerable year round, special 

awareness activities are added during 

this observance. Annually, every 

parish and school, as well as the 

entire Catholic community, places a 

simultaneous focus on the 

importance of keeping children safe. 

“While no single statement or event 

can make up for the painful abuse of 

our most vulnerable brothers and 

sisters, as believers we know that in 

Christ’s suffering, death and 

resurrection, we find hope beyond 

measure as we move toward a 

brighter future.” 

~ Archbishop Jerome E. Listecki 
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choice of the faithful, but an Our 

Father and a Hail Mary are 

suggested. One sacramental 

Confession suffices for several 

plenary indulgences, but a separate 

Holy Communion and a separate 

prayer for the Holy Father's 

intentions are required for each 

plenary indulgence. 

For the sake of those legitimately 

impeded, confessors can commute 

both the work prescribed and the 

conditions required (except, 

obviously, detachment from even 

venial sin). 

Indulgences can always be applied 

either to oneself or to the souls of 

the deceased, but they cannot be 

applied to other persons living on 

earth. 

– Adapted from the decree on the 

plenary indulgence for the 2000 

Jubilee Year. 

Taken from http://

www.thedivinemercy.org/jubilee/

thebasics/indulgence.php 

Basically, on the day that you go 

through a Holy Door, make sure you 

don’t sin! And go to Confession, 

then receive Holy Communion at 

Mass.  You also will have to say/sign 

the Our Father and Hail Mary (for 

the Pope’s Intentions).  By doing this 

within several days of each other 

(without sinning! which is why I 

recommend you do this all in the 

same day!), you will have been given 

a gift of a plenary indulgence!  This is 

a very precious gift!  We should truly 

make an effort to get this for this will 

be one of the most important things 

that you do!   

I hope that you will try to get a 

plenary indulgence, for yourself and 

again for another person in 

purgatory.  Enjoy this Year of Mercy. 

while it is still here!   

 

God bless you! 

Fr. Christopher Klusman 

(Continued from page 6) 



Keith Richardson 
Keith Richardson, 87 of 

Kenosha, passed away on 

Wednesday, January 27, 

2016 at Brookside Care 

Center. 

Keith was born on 

October 7, 1928 in 

Arkansaw, WI to the late C. Walter and 

Beryle (Close) Richardson and was the 

youngest of twelve children. 

He attended and graduated from the 

Wisconsin School for the Deaf (WSD) in 

Delavan, WI. It was at WSD that he met his 

future wife, Nicolina Perri. They were united 

in marriage on May 24, 1952 at St. James 

Catholic Church in Kenosha. 

Keith was formerly employed by Simmons 

and MacWhyte. He was a founding member 

of the Racine-Kenosha Club for the Deaf 

and active in the Wisconsin Association of 

the Deaf. In 1985, he received the Golden 

Hand award by the WI Association of the 

Deaf for his advocacy, grassroots leadership, 

and dedicated service on behalf of 

Wisconsin’s deaf and hard of hearing 

individuals. In 2010, he was also inducted 

into the WSD Service Hall of Fame. 

Keith enjoyed traveling with his family. He 

was an avid fan of the Green Bay Packers 

and Wisconsin Badgers and greatly enjoyed 

watching their games. 

He will be dearly missed by his wife, 

Nicolina; his sons, Tom (Christine) and 

William (Elizabeth Mayer); and his three 

grandchildren, Elissa, Tyler, and Amelia. 

Keith was preceded in death by his parents, 

eight brothers, Blair, Gerald, Elwood, 

Frederick, Everett, Neil, Max, and Raymond; 

and three sisters, Marion, Opal, and Jennie. 

A Mass of Christian Burial will be celebrated 

on Monday. Feb. 1, 2016, at 10 a.m. at St. 

Peter’s Catholic Church, 2224 30th Ave. 

Relatives and friends are asked to meet at the 

church for the Mass. Interment will follow at 

St. George Cemetery. A visitation will be 

held at the funeral home on Sunday, Jan. 31, 

from 2 p.m. to 5 p.m. In lieu of flowers. 

Memorial remembrances may be directed to 

Hospice Alliance, Inc., 10220 Prairie Ridge 

Blvd., Pleasant Prairie, WI 53158 or to 

International Catholic Deaf Association 

Chapter 7. 

Thank you to the staff at Hospice Alliance, 

especially Pat, Marissa, Jessica, Sara, Terry, 

and Joann, as well as the staff at Brookside 

for their kind and compassionate care. 

Piasecki-Althaus Funeral Home & 

Cremation Services 

36720 39th Avenue 

Kenosha, WI 53144 

262-658-4101 

Website Link: 

http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/kenosha

news/obituary.aspx?pid=177503877  

 

 

Patricia Lynn 

Zweber 

 
Birth: November 7, 1948 

Died: May 10, 2016 

Resided in Milwaukee 

 

Patricia Lynn Zweber (nee Shortt) Born to 

eternal life on Tuesday, May 10, 2016, age 67 

years. Devoted wife of Robert J. Zweber for 

43 years. Loving mother of Bert (Jennifer) 

and Perry (Jaime) Zweber. Cherished 

grandmother of Roxie, Bettie and Lucille. 

Beloved sister of David Shortt. Dear sister-

in-law of Mary Beata Zweber. Also survived 

by other family and friends. The family 

wishes to thank the staff of Zilber Hospice 

and Rev. Christopher Klusman for their love 

and support. Memorial visitation on Sunday, 

May 22, 2016, 1:00-3:00 PM. If desired, 

memorials to the family are appreciated. 

Prasser-Kleczka Funeral Home South 

Suburban Chapel 

6080 S. 27th Street 

Milwaukee, WI 53221 

414-282-6080 

www.pkfuneralhomes.com  

Website link: 

http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/name/p

atricia-zweber-

obituary?pid=1000000180023901  

 

James Howard 

Inwood, 71, of Milton, 

WI passed away early on 

Monday, May 16, 2016 at 

his home. Jim was born on 

May 25, 1944 in Evergreen 

Park, IL to the late 

Howard and Esther (Lusk) 

Inwood. At the age of 8, Jim lost his hearing 

after suffering spinal meningitis. He attended 

Grayslake High School in Grayslake, IL, 

graduating in 1962. Jim then attended 

Gallaudet University in Washington, DC, 

graduating in 1968 with a Bachelor’s degree 

in Business and a minor in Physical 

Education. He wouldalso meet Jeanine Ann 

Daniels while attending Gallaudet and they 

would get married on August 6, 1971 in 

Brighton, WI. Jim worked from 1968 to 

1979 at Renwood Country Club in Round 

Lake, IL as a Superintendent of Greens. It 

was then that Jim and Jeanie moved to 

Wisconsin where Jim worked for the 

Caterpillar Plant in Edgerton until 1983, then 

continued his education at Blackhawk 

Technical College and UW-Whitewater. In 

1986, he started working as a Letter Carrier 

for the Janesville Post Office until his 

retirement in 2013, having all his fellow 

employees become his extended family. Jim 

and Jeanie also worked as Sign Language 

Instructors for 41 years at local Technical 

Colleges. Jim was a member of the Southern 

Lakes Association of the Deaf and the 

Midwest Deaf Golf Association. He loved 

watching all the Illinois sports teams: lifelong 

Bears fan, Blackhawks, Bulls, Cubs, and even 

the Fighting Illini teams. He was an avid 

golfer, model train collector, bird watcher 

and feeder, boater and fisherman, and loved 

nothing more than sitting around a fire with 

his family. 

Jim is survived by his loving wife, Jeanine 

Inwood; 3 children: Jacqueline Inwood, 

Jeffrey Inwood, Jay (Ashley Thompson) 

Inwood; 4 grandchildren: Madison, Rowan, 

and Ryker Inwood, Cooper Inwood; 2 

sisters: Mary Ann (Max) Cisne, Nancy 

(Jeremy) Street; and many nieces, nephews, 

and close friends. He was preceded in death 

by his parents. 

Funeral services will be held at 7 PM at the 

Albrecht Funeral Homes & Cremation 

Services, Milton on Monday, May 23, 2016, 

with Fr. Christopher Klusman officiating and 

signing. Visitation will be held on Monday at 

the funeral home from 4 PM until the start 

of the services. Interpreters and signers will 

be present for the visitation and services. 

Albrecht Funeral Home Milton 

828 S. Janesville St.  

Milton, WI 53563 
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St. Andrew Parish, Delavan 
714 E. Walworth Avenue 
Delavan, WI  53115 
Patty Kostechka’s Phone: 262-728-9751 
Patty’s E-Mail: patty.kostechka@charter.net 
Parish Phone: 262-728-5922 
Parish E-Mail: standrewsdelavan@sbcglobal.net 
Website: www.standrews-delavan.org 
Interpreted Mass  
Sundays - 9:30am 
 
St. Clare Parish, Wind Lake 
7616 Fritz Street 
Wind Lake, WI  53185 
Phone: 262-895-2729 
E-Mail: clarewl@tds.net 
Website: www.stclarewindlake.org 
Closed Captioning Mass 
2nd Saturdays - 4:00pm 
 
St. Dominic Parish, Sheboygan 
2133 N. 22nd Street 
Sheboygan, WI  53081 
Phone: 920-458-7070 
E-Mail: dominic@stdominic.us 
Website: www.stdominic.us 
Interpreted Mass 
Please Contact the Parish Office 
 
St. James Parish, Menomonee Falls 
W220 N6588 Town Line Road 
Menomonee Falls, WI  53051 
Phone: 262-251-3944 
E-Mail: stjameschurch@bizwi.rr.com 
Website: www.stjames-parish.com 
Interpreted Mass 
2nd & 4th Saturdays - 4:30pm 
 
St. Joseph Parish, Grafton 
1619 Washington Street 
Grafton, WI  53024 
Phone: 262-375-6500 
E-Mail: stjosephs@wi.rr.com 
Website: www.stjosephgrafton.org 
Interpreted Mass 
1st & 4th Saturdays - 4:00 pm 
3rd Sunday - 10:30 am 
 

St. Mary Immaculate Conception, West Bend 
1610 Monroe Street 
West Bend, WI  53090 
Phone: 262-338-5600 
Email: stmy@stmaryparishwb.org 
Website: www.stmaryparishwb.org 
Interpreted Mass 
2nd Sunday of the Month - 9:30am 
 
St. Matthias Parish, Milwaukee 
9306 W. Beloit Road 
Milwaukee, WI  53227 
Phone: 414-321-0893 
E-Mail: info@stmatthias-milw.org 
Website: www.stmatthias-milw.org 
Signed Mass in the Parish Chapel 
Sundays - 11:00am with Fr. Christopher Klusman 
 
St. Paul the Apostle Parish, Racine 
6400 Spring Street 
Racine, WI  53406 
Phone: 262-886-0530 
E-Mail: ckechter@stpaulracine.org 
Website: www.stpaulracine.org 
Interpreted Mass  
Sundays - 10:30am 
 
St. Peter Parish, Kenosha 
2224 30th Avenue 
Kenosha, WI  53144 
Phone: 262-551-9004 
E-Mail: rectory@stpeterskenosha.com 
Website: www.stpeterskenosha.org 
Interpreted Mass  
Sundays - 10:30am 
 
St. Peter of Alcantara, Port Washington 
1800 N. Wisconsin Street 
Port Washington, WI  53074 
Phone: 262-284-4266 
E-Mail: stpeterport@archmil.org 
Website: www.capswecanconnect.com 
Interpreted Mass  
Please Contact the Parish Office 
   
Good Shepherd Parish, Menomonee Falls 
N88 W17658 Christman Road 

*Times Listed Are Subject to Change* 

Interpreted and Signed Masses throughout 
The Archdiocese of  Milwaukee 
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HAND IN HAND SUBSCRIPTION 

 

Name: ___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address: __________________________________________________________________________ 

 

City and Zip Code: __________________________________________________________________ 

 

Email address: _____________________________________________________________________ 

 

Birthdays: Husband ____________________ Wife _____________________  Anniversary: __________ 
 

If you don’t have a computer, Hand in Hand subscriptions can be mailed to your home. 

Deaf and Hard of Hearing Ministry 

Archdiocese of Milwaukee 

3501 S. Lake Drive 

Milwaukee WI 53235 

Email requests are welcomed: matenaert@archmil.org 

IMPORTANT:  Fr. Christopher Klusman’s text number for EMERGENCY ONLY:  414-793-1369.   
Remember, an emergency is:  

 A death in the family & make plans for funeral.  

 Request for anointing and/or visit because of serious car accident, heart attack, life-threatening health issue, 
or sudden surgery.  Tell me where to meet (hospital, hospice, home, etc.)  

 Crisis:  Abuse, domestic violence, alcohol/drug abuse, or thoughts of abortion.   
If you have any questions about what is an emergency,  

please email me at: klusmanc@archmil.org 
 
NOTE: Fr. Christopher Klusman is off on Mondays. If you need immediate assistance, please contact Terri Ma-
tenaer (see contact information above). 

Office Hours ~ Wednesdays 8:30am - 3:30pm 

Terri Matenaer, Coordinator 

matenaert@archmil.org 

Office: 414-203-0552 (Videophone/Voice) 

Home: 262-321-0464 (TTY/Voice) 

Home: 262-672-6643 (Videophone) 

Fr. Christopher Klusman 

Associate Director 

klusmanc@archmil.org   

Office: 414-501-2022 (Videophone/Voice) 

mailto:Deafministry@archmil.org
mailto:klusmanc@archmil.org

